
COFFEE WITH THE COUNCIL 

AUGUST 13, 2022 

9:00 AM – MARTIN J CONROY POLICE CENTER 

 

   
 

Present: Trustees George Dunham, Mark Madej, Brian Bieschke and Jamie Clar 

 

Also Present:  Brian Townsend, Village Manager 

Chief Bill Wolf, Police Department 

Mike Hall, Director of Engineering & Public Works 

Karen Robles, Director of Transportation 

   Ryan Franklin, Assistant Director of Community Development 

      

Trustee Dunham introduced trustees and staff present. 

 

1. Barb & Dan Reining, 351 Newgate 

 

Mrs. Reining mentioned their fire alarm went off recently in the middle of the night. They 

called 3-1-1 and the fire department went sent out to their home. Two very nice firemen 

came out and they aren’t exactly sure as to what caused it to go off. They used their meters 

and checked to make sure everything was safe. They were very impressed by the firemen 

and their quick response time. 

 

Mrs. Reining added that she was thrilled to see that there is finally working being done at 

Tony’s. Trustee Dunham said that they have been doing some work on the inside. 

Unfortunately, most of the inside had to be completely gutted as there isn’t very much 

usable equipment. 

 

2. Joan Mundstock, 709 Cambridge Drive 

 

Ms. Mundstock reported she’s been having issues with her next-door neighbor coming onto 

her property. Trustee Dunham asked that she speak to Ryan Franklin after the meeting to 

see what assistance Community Development could provide. 

 

3. John Schofield, 919 Pinehurst 

Mr. Schofield stated that due to the configuration of his home he opted to not take any 

garbage cans from LRS, as he has no storage. He was told by LRS staff that he needed to 

purchase smaller receptacles, as they didn’t offer any smaller options. He also mentioned 

he left trash on his driveway in a bag and they didn’t pick it up, he had to call and they 

came out the following day to pick it up. Director Hall confirmed that LRS is required to 

pick up all bagged refuse. 

Mr. Schofield asked about removing parkway trees. Trustee Madej explained that even if 

a resident plants their own parkway tree, parkway trees cannot be removed by residents.  

4. Tariq Masud, 231 Saugus Lane 

 

Mr. Masud mentioned he’s never been to Coffee with the Council before and wanted to 

see what it was all about. Trustee Dunham welcomed him to his first meeting.  
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5. Bobbi Sloan, 736 Fennel Court 
 

Ms. Sloan relayed some issues she had with construction going on in her neighborhood. 

Trustee Dunham explained that there were some issues with the strike that held the job up, 

in addition to supply chain issues. Residents should expect some inconveniences 

throughout the process. Ms. Sloan was advised to follow up with Director Hall regarding 

the issues with holes in the road. The contractors are responsible to ensure that the roads 

are drivable. 

 

The following were in attendance to visit/observe: 

 

1. Brandon Giska, 1336 Princeton Lane 

2. Stan Giska, 1336 Princeton Lane 

3. Dave Lankin, 109 Haverhill Lane 

4. Jeff Mytych, 721 Webley Court  

5. Robert Leesman, 1545 Syracuse Lane 

6. Pat Riley, 128 Caryville Lane 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Jennifer Hellmer 

Administrative Secretary 

 

ec:       Village President and Board of Trustees 

 Village Manager 

 Assistant Village Manager 

 Department Directors 

 Assistant to the Village Manager 
 
 


